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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk

Number 6                                                                                                                                                                                      Tuesday 6th June 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
As usual Term 6 is a very busy term with the end of year KS2 performance, sports day and BBQ, MLSA fun day, summer music concert and whole school walk to name just a few of the upcoming events. One special event to mention is the regional kwik cricket finals. In the last week of last term, I had the pleasure of taking a girls team and a boys team made up of Year 5 and 6 children to the Thame Cricket festival. I am pleased to say that the girls came 2nd in their tournament and the boys team won. This means that the boys are now through to the regional finals – Congratulations to both teams who showed great sportsmanship and teamwork.
The last week of term also saw our Year 3 & 4 gardening club go down to the Wisley Garden’s show with their entry for this year’s competition. This year their garden was themed around James and the Giant Peach. The children worked hard to put the garden together ready for the judging. The children’s efforts were rewarded with receiving the silver award. Well done to all the Year 3 & 4 children who worked hard on the garden and also to the Year 6 art club who helped with the props. However, a big thank you should go to Mrs Milligan and Mrs Sheen who helped the children.
Staffing

Unfortunately, at the end of this term we will be saying goodbye to Miss Kate Gleave, Mr Mike Homes and Mrs Megan Scott. All have been valued members of staff who have added so much to the school. We wish them well for the future. I am pleased to say that we have been fortunate enough to find 2 excellent replacements. Mr Sam Thompson and Miss Amanda Moseley will be joining us in September. Both are currently teaching at schools in Aylesbury and are looking forward to joining the Mill Lane community. In addition, Mrs Carole Wingrove will be stepping down from her teaching assistant post to try her hand at something new. Carole Wingrove has organised many of the school sports days and recently the Thame Partnership Sports event; her support will be greatly missed.
Parent Consultations:
This term the parent consultations will be held on Monday 10th July at 3.30pm to 8.00pm. A letter will go out with the children’s report on Tuesday 4th July and you will be able to book a time to see your child’s class teacher. It will be an opportunity to discuss your child’s progress and their report. The KS2 SATs results will not be out until Tuesday 4th July so a slip with the children’s results will be sent out to parents along with the pupil reports.
Parent Questionnaires

Prior to receiving your child’s report, we are interested to find out how you feel that your child has progressed throughout this past year. Please spare a few moments to complete our questionnaire. We value your comments, which will be helpful for your child’s next teacher and for planning future teaching and learning to ensure that your child gets the most from their time at Mill Lane. Please find the questionnaire attached to this newsletter. Hard copies have been sent via all children for those families who have received this newsletter on parent mail.

Sports Day

This year the school sports day will take place on Monday 17th July. The individual races will start at about 9.30am and at about 10.30am the carousel of team activities will take place. As a school we like the balance between competitive races followed by team events. Everyone is welcome to come and watch and support the children. When the activities have been completed and the scores added up there will be the usual presentation to the winning team. Following this at about 12.15pm there will be a BBQ. A letter will soon go out with more information about how to buy tickets for the BBQ. As usual children will be allowed to go home with parents after the presentation of the cup; they do not have to stay for the BBQ. If you would like your child to walk home on their own after the events and lunch, then please write a note to your child’s class teacher making them aware of this. However, this year we are working with Advanced Sports to provide a fun afternoon of extra activities. Advanced Sports will be providing Zorbs, nerfs, bungees and inflatables for any family that wants to try something different. There will be a small charge which is being used to raise money for charities and the school library fund. More information will follow nearer the time.
Thame Sport Event
The annual Thame Partnership Sport Event will again be organised and hosted by Mill Lane. A KS2 team will take part in a variety of events against other partnership schools. The event will take place on Thursday 15th June at 4.30pm – 6pm. Children in Year 3 – Year 6 will be selected to take part in various events and those chosen should be receiving a letter soon. You are more than welcome to come and cheer on the Mill Lane children. 
Holiday Club
The Time Out club will be offering a variety of days during the summer holidays with a range of activities for the children to try. A holiday club will be available during the second week of the holiday (31st July – 4th August) and for the last week (Tuesday 29th August – Friday 1st September). The school also has 2 INSET days at the start of next year on Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th September. A holiday club will be available on these two days. More information about what activities will be available on these days will follow shortly. We have chosen these dates so as to not clash with any other holiday clubs that are being offered in the area.
Gold Star Winners
The following children received gold star awards in the last week of term:

Elizabeth Griffiths (Reception Class) – for always being kind and helpful
Elliot Collen (Reception Class) – trying really hard with his letter formations
Libby Seymour & Lottie Croxford (Class 1) – wonderful Monet art work, looking carefully at the colours and textures before creating your own master pieces
Mia Mawdsley (Class 2) – working so scientifically during science week
Louie Marlton (Class 2) – making a wonderful erupting volcano during science week
Lilly Walker (Class 3) – working really hard on improving her handwriting
Hannah Dean (Class 3) – for her division on a number line
Owain Boyd Leslie (Class 4) – always taking such care with his homework
Libby Simpson (Class 4) – for being such a good friend and thoughtful member of the class
Milly Leach, Summer Booth, Freddie Hannington, Jessica Joy, Lily Ann Scott, Alfie Dedman, Alfie Janes,Matthew Camp & Isaac Godman – The Year 5 cricketers
Jude Coates, Hayden Lawrence, Finley Chown, Polly Matthews, Alice Bunce & Katie Mae Hill – The Year 6 cricketers
Congratulations to all the children who have received a Gold Star.
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg
Diary Dates
The Steps for Success for Term 6 is Taking Pride
Monday 5th June: INSET Day & holiday club
Monday 5th June: New library being installed

Tuesday 6th June: Children return to school
Wednesday 7th June: MLSA Bounce for Books

Thursday 8th June: Dentist checks for 5 year olds

Monday 12th – Friday16th June: Year 1 phonics screening tests

Tuesday 13th June: Year 5 & 6 Childline Workshops

Wednesday 14th June: EYFS Fun on the Field

Thursday 15th June: 4pm Thame Partnership Sports at Mill Lane

Monday 19th June: 2pm Choir to Dorchester Abbey

Wednesday 21st June: Fiver Challenge Stalls during afternoon

Wednesday 28th June: 3.30pm School music concert

Saturday 1st July: MLSA fun day

Monday 3rd July: Year 3 & 4 visit to Chiltern museum

Tuesday 4th July: KS2 SATs results available

Tuesday 4th July: Pupil reports to go out

Wednesday 5th July: Whole School walk

Wednesday 5th July: 10am – 2pm Nursery ‘Fun in the Sun’ open day for 0 – 5 year olds

Monday 10th July: 3.30pm – 8pm Parent consultations

Tuesday 11th July: 2pm KS2 dress rehearsal

Wednesday 12th July: Reception children visit to Thomley Hall

Wednesday 12th July: 2pm & 7pm KS2 performance

Friday 14th July: Class swap

Monday 17th July: 9.30 Sports day and BBQ followed by family fun afternoon

Friday 21st July: 1.30pm Leavers assembly & 6pm Leavers’ disco

Friday 21st July: Last day of term

Dear Parents,
Please spare a few moments to respond to the questions below which will provide feedback to help us to enable your child to get the most from their education.
	Child’s name:                                                                                  Class:

	1a. What aspects of school life has your child enjoyed this year?
	

	1b. What topics has your child enjoyed this year and 
	

	1c. What improvements to the curriculum do you think the school could make?
	

	2a. What worries or concerns has your child had about his / her learning this year?
	

	2b. How well did the school support your child with their worries or concerns?
	

	3. How valuable do you think homework is?

Could we improve homework in any way?
	

	4a. What progress do you feel your child has made this year?
	

	4b. How do you feel the school could support your child to make even more progress?
	

	5a. Parents: What events / activities have you attended this year and what future events / activities would you like to see?
	

	5b. Child: Which events / activities has your child taken part in this year and what did they think of it? 
	

	6 a. How does your child feel about coming to school? Do they feel safe?

	

	6 b. How  has the school supported your child in their emotional 

wellbeing this year?

	

	8. Is there any information / event you would like the school to provide in the next year?
	

	9. Are there any other comments that you would like to share?
	


Please return this form to your child’s teacher by Friday 30th June.

Thank you for your time and comments.

Miss T. van der Ploeg
Headteacher
_1345891315.doc



